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To: Brothers and Sisters in Japan 
From: The Philippine HQ 
Date: March 16, 2011 
 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters: 
 
The Philippine Family would like to express its deepest sympathy to all those affected by the 
recent calamities that distraught the nation of Japan causing a great deal of loss and damages 
to its people and properties.  
 
We are all praying for the safety of all blessed families there and wishing that we could all go 
forward with hope and determination so we can continue with our mission to realize Cheon Il 
Guk by 2013. As the 2nd Daughter Nation, we truly feel the heart of Japan, our Mother 
Nation, who has to pay a great deal of indemnity in this age of transition. We long to share 
your burden and please be rest assured that our prayers are with you at all times.  

After all the tribulations, Heaven will surely shower you with great compassion and 
blessings. With all brothers and sisters’ sacrifices and shedding of blood, sweat and tears, 
True Parents are starting this incredible investment in the Philippines through the 
development of the International Peace Leadership College in Tanay, Rizal. Our True Parents 
are pouring out their heart, love and resources in order to raise up global leaders through the 
IPLC. True Father’s vision is that “the International Peace Leadership College will be the 
Heavenly West Point of Cheon Il Guk  Era that will nurture and produce the indispensable 
heavenly soldiers.” True Parents  are investing USD 3 million to expand the campus 
facilities, and the institution is being brought up to the level of a university. 

Last March 13, 2011, we held the grand groundbreaking ceremony for the new IPLC 
buildings and it was attended by top leaders of our international movement, local government 
leaders and religious leaders as well as representatives of different government and non-
government organizations. As what Rev. Peter Kim has mentioned, “From the providential 
point of view, at this time in history, the mission of the Philippines is more important than 
ever before.” 

We pray that despite the trials that we all our facing this time, we can go over everything and 
remain victorious in the end. Thank you for all your sacrifices. Let us all move God and the 
spirit world so we can give the best offering to our Heavenly  Father and True Parents. 

May God and True Parents’ blessings and protection be with you and your families. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
REV. ROLANDO C. BASUIL, JR. 
National Leader 


